
   Town of Fowler March 21, 2025,  Emergency Board Meeting Minutes at 3:00 PM 

 

The Town of Fowler held an Emergency Town Board meeting on the above date with all 
Board members present.  Also present was Town Clerk Tami Gale. The Emergency Meeting 
notice was advertised on the Town of Fowler website (www.fowlerny.com), notices were 
posted on the entrances to the Town Hall, and Rachel Hunter, Editor of the Tribune Press, 
was notified of the Emergency Board Meeting by phone on March 21, 2025. 

Supervisor Newvine called the meeting to order at 3:00 PM and reported the purpose of the 
emergency meeting was to discuss the collapse of the end wall of the sand/salt barn and 
the need to advertise the sand/salt barn repair bid, so that it may be awarded at the April 
14, 2025 board meeting, as to not prolong the immediate repair of the building. 

A motion was made by Councilperson Cleveland seconded by Councilperson Bishop to 
advertise the sand/salt barn repair bid.  All in Favor.  MOTION CARRIED. 

Councilperson Bishop suggested that the sand that is now outside, exposed to the 
weather, be covered with a tarp to prevent big chunks forming after being rained on and 
freezing.   

It was discussed that an orange safety fence should be set up around the exposed sand as 
a precautionary measure.   

Councilperson Bishop expressed his concerns of the sand being piled too high in the 
sand/salt barn contributing to the end wall collapse.   

With no further business, on a motion of Councilperson Cleveland seconded by 
Councilperson Knight, the March 21, 2025 Emergency Town Board meeting was adjourned 
at 3:06 PM. CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.   

Tami Gale; Town Clerk 
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